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MOBILE COVERAGE PROGRAMME SUBMISSION

Thank you for the opportunity to provide feedback regarding the Federal
Governments proposed Mobile Coverage Programme.

RDA Orana has provided a submission which covers many of the regional issues
regarding mobile telecommunications. We will not expand on that except to say we
support the submission.

As a rural community, mobile phone coverage has been an ongoing issue for the
past 20 years. Obviously, there has been significant improvement in coverage over
that time, however there remains blackspots that need to be addressed for business,
lifestyle and emergency communications reasons.

In reviewing the proposed Mobile Coverage Programme, Gilgandra Shire Council
has concerns with aspects of the $20 million Mobile Black Spots Project. The
proposal to have councils and communities partner financially in the development of
infrastructure is not achievable for our community. Many councils, Gilgandra
included, are already under significant financial pressure to manage aging
infrastructure. Expanding our role into partnering in the development of
telecommunications infrastructure is not achievable and not the responsibility of local
government

Whilst we congratulate the Government on addressing coverage blackspots, \We
would strongly encourage a rethink of the program requiring councils and
communities to partner financially in order to access funding. Partnering in these
types of projects would only come at a cost to existing services in the community for
which Council is responsible for delivering. .

Yours faithfully

Xom——

P A Mann
General Manager






